UEB in South Africa


South Africa made the decision to adopt UEB in May 2004:

"Braille South Africa adopted a unified code for Braille in South Africa based on the UEBC and their existing codes will be modified where necessary. They are identifying a process for implementation in consultation with consumers, relevant national and provincial organizations, standard setting institutions and related organizations."

In March 2006, Braille South Africa's President Christo De Klerk reported:

"We have adopted the UEBC as the standard for English braille in South Africa and as the basis for the codes of our other ten languages. For about the past year we have been printing two monthly English magazines in the UEBC, one has a circulation of about 1500 readers. We had to do some work on our other languages, especially as far as diacritics are concerned, in preparation for the implementation of unified codes for them and have completed the process.

"As soon as funding can be obtained, we can start work on creating Duxbury translation tables for unified codes for our other ten languages. Our braille authority, Braille SA, has decided to implement the UEBC in grade one in schools as from the beginning of 2007. Towards the end of this year we are planning UEBC training sessions for braille teachers and producers. In the meantime, we will work on UEBC awareness."

At its meeting in May 2008,  Braille SA resolved:

To implement UEB for all literary materials in schools in 2009, and to phase in the use for technical materials such as mathematics as the younger children move on to higher grades. 

